

**NWB Tools****Richard Dwyer** <richard.dwyer@nwb-oen.ca>

RE: decant

Monteith, Joseph (AADNC/AANDC) <joseph.monteith@canada.ca> Fri, Aug 17, 2018 at 8:51 AM
To: Michael Hatfield <M.Hatfield@city.iqaluit.nu.ca>
Cc: "licensing@nwb-oen.ca" <licensing@nwb-oen.ca>, "Allain, Erik (AADNC/AANDC)" <erik.allain@canada.ca>, Matthew Hamp <M.Hamp@city.iqaluit.nu.ca>, Amy Elgersma <A.Elgersma@city.iqaluit.nu.ca>

Thank you Michael,

Due to failure in the level detection system in the Waste Water Treatment Plant(WWTP) which requires immediate priority replacement which will take 2 weeks due to sourcing of stock parts. As per Part E, section 1, I acknowledge that you are authorized by the Nunavut Water Board license 3AM-IQA1626 to do an emergency decant.

Due to the critical condition of the Sewage Lagoon which may overflow, I authorize an emergency discharge as per Part E, Section 15 ahead of the 15 days prior to discharge. Thank you for the email.

Regards,

JM

Joseph Monteith

Water Resources Officer

Qiqiktani region

Crown-Indigenous Relations

And Northern Affairs Canada

P.O. Box 2200

Iqaluit, NU

X0A 0H0

Ph: 867 975-4289

Fax: 867 979-6445

Email: joseph.monteith@canada.ca

This e-mail and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail, delete this e-mail and destroy any copies. Any dissemination or use of this information by a person other than the intended recipient is unauthorized and may be illegal.



Crown-Indigenous Relations
and Northern Affairs Canada

Relations Couronne-Autochtones
et Affaires du Nord Canada

From: Michael Hatfield [mailto:M.Hatfield@city.iqaluit.nu.ca]
Sent: Friday, August 17, 2018 10:21 AM
To: Monteith, Joseph (AADNC/AANDC)
Cc: Matthew Hamp
Subject: decant

Please accept this request for emergency decant at our Waste treatment facility. We have encountered a failure in our level detection system that requires immediate priority replacement which we are working on. This process may take 2 weeks to complete due to sourcing stock parts. The decision to decant immediately is based on high levels in the lagoon due to rain and diverting to lagoon to allow for major reconstruction of our new waste treatment facility.

Please grant permission to decant immediately and I look forward to your positive response and working together to resolve this temporary set back. I understand you fly out today so I look forward to your return when we can inspect the facility upon your return.